Public Safety Advisory Commission
Wednesday, April 8, 2009 6:00 PM

Emergency Operations Center

Minute Meetings
Attendance

Tony Piper, Chair

Mark Butler

Sharon Chamard

Mark Mew

Sam O’Connor

Absent and Excused:

Lynda Zaugg

Karen Cameron

Deputy Chief Ross Plummer, Anchorage Police Department

I. Call meeting to order

· Meeting called to order at 6:10

II. Approval of minutes for March 11, 2009
· Minutes approved – with attendance

III. Reports

Police Deputy Chief Plummer
· Status on academy down to 31 with a start of 36

· Another 2 months – 30 in to FTO

· Last night school vandal – one arrest

· Arrest in teen party shooting

· No intent to shoot – stupid act, trying to shoot lock off.

· No fatality accidents so far this year – usually 3 or 4

· Nation wide also downturn-less driving

· Increases in summer – motorcycles

· Budget issues

· Bonds? Lost – asking the state for capital improvement bonds for evidence storage – got to the governors office last year and was axed

· Bond was Muni portion; chances are less if not matched with Muni money.

· Maybe stimulus money.

· Shooting range? Its an outdoor range – APD doesn’t have one, rent Birchwood or use the army’s ft rich. 

· Crime stats are coming out – waiting so it isn’t a election issue – lowest crime rate in 27 years, with a 100,000 less population.

· Big numbers were property crimes and some small increases in person crimes.

· 2 to 5 officers for areas where gang activity is – summer

· downtown foot patrol restarting

· 2 officers to CAP – bike patrol, Sergeant to coordinate trail watch 

· SROs  juvenile enforcement in evening hours – breaking up parties etc strip racing etc

· More officers compared to last year, and last year was an increase.

· Patrol staffing is going up.

· Homicide rate not by much higher than last year. But not as much as two years ago.

· Able to interdict earlier with gang crime

· Status of proposed ordinance on bar closing

IV. Old Business
Ordinance for soft close

· Butler -Next week CHAR is having a meeting Monday 3pm at CHARR – next to Mexican consulate

· Fairly small group of business owners that are pushing it

· Pattee of the Gaslight and avenue said wild closures.

· Police captains suggest closing earlier – but Pattee said he makes all his money just before closing.

· Restaurant bar owners are not interested in staying open and liability issues.

· They want to serve up until

· O’Connor Motion to oppose assembly ordinance to allow soft closing hours which allows bars to not-withdraw motion.

· Butler suggests invite proponents to meeting to give their side of it.

· Chair piper to attend char meeting and make invitations to next meeting

V. New Business

Mark Mew

· Health department after the school district drills is interested in the SD in mass point of distributions for the public

· Cant take on the general public but staff and students, families

· Sub grant provided 

· Exercise the first draft of the grant offering chicken pox vaccinations next month at 3 schools

· Refine the process

· Substantial disaster preparedness money grant left Feds approved 

· Exercise all 75 schools on the same day in September.

· Opportunity for the staff to work with their own facility with their own staff

Sam O’Connor

· Commission hasn’t taken on a challenge in many years.

· Make the hour meaningful instead of just getting reports.

· Consensus of the meeting, 

· Ride along get more energized.

VI. Adjournment
· Meeting adjourned at 7:10

VII. Next meeting May 13, 2009
